
 

 
Headteacher: Mr David Botes 

 

Achieving Together    
 
8th November 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
I am speaking to all pupils this week in assemblies about the theme of Remembrance. This is an important 
part of our calendar that gives us time to stop and reflect on those who have made sacrifices or who have 
been affected by war or conflict. I will be asking the pupils in each Year Group to stop and reflect and 
remember those who look after them or care for them on a daily basis. I will also explain to pupils that 
‘remembrance’ reminds us of the ongoing confrontations, hostilities and tensions that still occur daily 
around the world and the importance of the need for us all to work together in school, to promote harmony 
amongst friendship groups and to speak positively and kindly to one another. On Thursday, we will have 
two minutes of silence at 11am to commemorate Remembrance Day followed by pupils and staff playing 
‘The Last Post’. Shortly afterwards I will be joined by our Head Boy and Head Girl and their Deputies and 
we will lay a wreath on behalf of the school at the Broughton memorial.  
 
As we continue on our journey towards the Lancashire Equality Mark, I will be reminding all pupils of our 
zero tolerance of any form of discriminatory or abusive language, any form of sexual harassment or online 
bullying and that we should all expect to be spoken to in a way that we would want to be spoken to 
ourselves. Incidents of this nature are extremely rare at Broughton, but I want to reassure you as parents 
that we will never tolerate any inappropriate language, comments, behaviour and aggression. Pupils are 
always encouraged to let us know if they have an issue and can do so by either speaking to a member of 
staff or emailing us using the safe@broughton link on the school website and Firefly.  If you ever have 
any concerns please contact us at school and we will always respond swiftly.  
 
We will be launching three ‘Pupil Voice’ groups over the next two weeks that will be led and managed by 
our Year 10 pupils alongside a member of staff. The groups are: 

1. Mental Health and Wellbeing 
2. Equality and Diversity 
3. Community and Charity 

The purpose of these groups is to create working groups where our aim is to improve opportunities, raise 
awareness and listen to the needs of our pupils. Each group will have a staff member who will 
lead/champion each team. I will keep you updated as the groups develop and keep you informed of the 
new activities and the impact of their work.  
 
This week we will be holding our Annual Awards Evening. Our former Year 11 pupils will be returning to 
school with their families to receive their GCSE certificates, subject prizes and special awards. We will be 
joined by Mr Morris who will address the pupils and present prizes and Michael Finnigan who wrote the 
book ‘They Did, You Can’ which was given to every pupil as they left us in June. I am sure it will be a 
wonderful evening.  



Please can I ask you to continue to check your son/daughter’s pupil planner and homework. Taking time 
to check or read your child’s homework can significantly improve the quality of work that is completed 
and will definitely encourage your child to give their best, especially if they receive praise as a result of 
the hard work and effort they put in.  
 
Year 11 Parents’ Evening will be held online on the 18th November from 4pm. Please make every effort to 
attend this evening at this critically important time for your child. Year 11 pupils will be given their report 
on Wednesday 17th November during period 5 after a short assembly. Please spend some time reading 
and reviewing the information in the report and raise any questions you may have at the parents’ evening 
on the following evening.  
 
A reminder that school is closed this Friday, 12th November and will re-open on Monday 15th November. 
 
Important dates: 
 

Year 11 Parents’ Evening (1) - online  Thursday 18th November 2021 

School closes for Christmas (1.00pm)  Friday 17th December 2021 

School opens     Tuesday 4th January 2022 

Year 7 Parents’ Evening    Thursday 13th January 2022    

Year 10 Parents’ Evening   Thursday 27th January 2022 

Year 8 Parents’ Evening    Thursday 10th February 2022 

School closes for half term   Friday 11th February 2022 

School opens     Monday 21st February 2022 

Year 11 Parents’ Evening (2)   Thursday 24th February 2022 

Year 9 Parents’ Evening    Thursday 24th March 2022 

 
 
If you ever have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to make contact. My email is 
botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr David Botes 
Headteacher                      

mailto:botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk


 
 

           

        Art      Years 7, 8, 9 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 will be tested on these             facts, during form time this week. 

 

Newsletter No 9 
 
8th November 2021 
 



 

Attendance Update 
 

These are the winning forms in each year group with the highest attendance.  Well done! 
 

YEAR 7  7S   98.06% 
YEAR 8  8B   98.71%  
YEAR 9   9S    98.13% 
YEAR 10  10C    98.13% 
YEAR 11  11H    97.93% 

Miss Kouser 
 

U16 Girls’ Football 
 
Last Thursday, the U16 girls' football team started their season with 
a Lancashire Cup game at home against St Bede's. It was a very 
evenly matched game, but Broughton had the better of the chances 
in the first half. The second half was more open with opportunities at 
both ends and Broughton keeper Phoebe Glynn made some 
excellent saves to keep the score line 0-0. The game went to extra 
time and eventually penalties, where Broughton finished 8-7 
winners. Well done girls! 
The next match is away at Balshaws on Tuesday 30th  November.  
 Team:  

Macy Darley (C), Phoebe Glynn, Eve Burrow, 
Anna Cornacchione, Molly Kelly-Barker, Grace Willingale, 

Sarah Reid, Jess Anderson, Emilia Vickers, Humaira Yasmin, 
Maddy Clements, Alicia Tomlinson, Jess Livesey 

Mrs Rukin 

Year 9 Boys’ Football - Match Report - Broughton v Archbishop Temple 
The Year 9 Boys Football Team returned from the half term break full of optimism, knowing this fixture against 
Archbishop Temple would be the last match until after Christmas – all players were determined to finish on a 
high note! 
 
For the first time this season, Broughton were the fastest starters and this was rewarded with an early corner, 
taken by Dougie Harmer. The ball was delivered into the perfect area between goalkeeper and attacker, and 
Antonio-Raul Iglesias-Leeming was the first to meet it. His initial header was saved, but after some determined 
tackling, the ball ended up in the back of the net; 1-0. 
 
As with other results this season, Broughton knew that they needed to keep this pressure up and did just that 
with some fantastic passing play, but with no tangible reward… until Bobby Shorrock decided to take matters 
into his own hands. Picking up the ball from a deeper position compared to his usual striker role, he decided to 
take a shot from around 35 yards out – and what a decision it was, wrongfooting the goalkeeper and putting 
Broughton 2-0 ahead at half time. 
 
After a positive half time team talk, Broughton stepped up into top gear and began extending their advantage. 
Bobby Shorrock added his second goal after some good play from the Broughton midfield, followed by a Tom 
Sharky goal which matched Bobby’s first effort in terms of distance and technique – whatever Bobby could do, 
Tom certainly matched it! Finally, after some rotational changes, a new look Broughton midfield worked the ball 
well around Archbishop’s penalty area, resulting in Jacob Barker putting the icing on Broughton’s end of season 
cake with a neat finish – final score, Broughton High School 5-0 Archbishop Temple. 
 
The Preston Schools’ Cup fixtures after Christmas can’t come soon enough for this Year 9 group, with the 
prospect of playing at Deepdale Stadium providing the inspiration to go as far as possible in this cup competition! 

Mr Nayler 



 
 

           

 
  



 

 
  Year 11 Mock Examinations 

 
Please see the timetable below for the Year 11 Mock Examinations  

due to take place in November/ December. 
 

The schedule can also be found on the school website at the following link: 
Year 11 Mock Examination Timetable 2021.pdf (broughtonhigh.co.uk) 

All JCQ regulations apply. Examination pupils were all emailed these regulations in September 2021. 

Important Note 
The exam contingency date, the date for which all examination pupils  
must be available up to and including, is Wednesday 29th June 2022. 

 
 

http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/schooldata/pages/year-focus/year-11/Year%2011%20Mock%20Examination%20Timetable%202021.pdf


 
 

           

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 

           

  



 

 



Year 7 rose to the challenge of designing and making a plant-based dish using 
seasonal, local ingredients.  The quality of the final products was outstanding and 
demonstrated the mature approach the Year 7 pupils made towards reviewing the 
impact on our climate of what we eat and highlighting some of the messages from 
the COP26 conference in Glasgow.  Well done Year 7. 

Mrs Newton 

 

         

 

         

 

                                                                                                    

                                             

Aisha’s Chaat Luke’s Vegetarian Lasagne 

Joseph’s Vegan Chilli Samuel’s Pumpkin Hummus 

Nathan’s Vegetable Stew 

Aurelia’s Pesto Pasta 

Seth’s Pumpkin Pie 

Alexander’s Vegan shortbread 

Raeef’s Butternut soup 



 Every year, the UKPN (UK Polar Network) organise an outreach project – the 
Antarctica Day Flags Initiative – with the aim to spread the word about this success 
story for world-wide collaboration and to hope its message and values inspires future 
generations.

 Year 7 Geographers have designed a flag for Antarctica and in normal circumstances 
ALL of the flags would be sent to UKPN. However, COVID means each school can only 
send ONE.

 All pupils have worked exceptionally hard as you can see on the next page. Our 
overall winner is Lily Cross (7H). Lily’s design has now been sent off to UKPN and is 
on its way to Antarctica. Once it has arrived we will receive a photograph of Lily’s flag 
actually in Antarctica!

 Well done to Lily and all Year 7 Geographers!
Mrs Wortley



Rayhaan Mohamed (7H) Noah Heke (7N)

Elizabeth Georgeson (7B) Harry Douglass (7R)
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